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member of the research group that assisted the Robert R. Wilson has returned to his posi-
Puerto Rican Constituent Assembly in draft- tion as professor of political science at Duke
ing a constitution for the Commonwealth of University after a year spent in Turkey as a
Puerto Rico. Fulbright professor at the University of Istan-

bul.
Lloyd M. Wells has been appointed instruc-

tor of politics at Princeton University. R o l a n d A- Y o u n S h a B b e e n advanced to a
full professorship at Northwestern University.

Norman Wengert has resigned his position w m i a m R Y o h&g b e e n n a m e d ohair_
as assistant professor of government in the m a n o f ^ d t m e n t of l i t i c a l s c i e n c e a t
City College of New York and is now chair- t h e U n i v e r s i t of w i s c o n s i n .
man of the department of social science at
North Dakota Agricultural College. During R. R. Zimmerman has been promoted to the
the past year he was on leave from the City rank of professorial lecturer in the part-time
College while serving with the Program Staff, faculty of the department of political science
Office of the Secretary, United States Depart- and public administration of The American
ment of the Interior. University.

SPECIAL ANNOUNCEMENTS

Suggestions Requested by Nominating Committee

The Nominating Committee of the American Political Science Asso-
ciation for 1953 is as follows:

JOSEPH P. HAKRIS, Chairman, University of California (Berkeley)
HUGH L. ELSBREE, Library of Congress
GEORGE A. GRAHAM, Princeton University
CHARLES B. HAGAN, University of Illinois
CHARLES B. ROBSON, University of North Carolina
E. S. WENGERT, University of Oregon

The officers to be elected at the next meeting of the Association in-
clude a President-Elect, three Vice-Presidents, and eight members of the
Council. Members of the Association are invited to send in suggestions
of persons to be considered for nomination to the Chairman of the
Nominating Committee. All suggestions should be received by February
1, 1953.

Information Needed for the New Directory

The editor of the next edition of the Directory reports that there are
still 2,000 members who have not submitted biographical data. Natu-
rally he is anxious to include in the Directory as many biographies of the
members as possible. Hence it is urged that those members who have not
yet submitted biographical data do so as early as possible. In the event
that there is doubt on the member's part as to whether he has submitted
the data, an inquiry to Dr. George P. Bush, 1785 Massachusetts Avenue,
Washington 6, D. C , will receive a prompt reply, either to the effect
that the data is on hand or in the form of another copy of the question-
naire.
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